BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
February 2, 2016
The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The
meeting was called to order at 5:450 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. James Ficociello, and
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be
February 16, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.
The Board approved the January 5, 2016 minutes.
The Board reviewed and approved the most recent food inspections. The Director updated the Board
regarding 362 Middlesex Avenue. The property will be torn down this week. There are no plans to re build
as of now, but expecting something this year.
Animal Contro! Inspector
The Town has hired a new animal control/inspector, Chris Sullivan. Mr. Sullivan was a dispatcher for the
Town for 6 years. He will come to the next meeting for introductions.
Speedway renovation
Speedway, the former Hess Gas Station submitted renovation plans for review. The store will be closed
until renovations are complete. This will still be a retail food establishment with no food preparation on site.
Dr. Ficociello made motion to approve the floor plans, Ms. Sabounjian seconded, voted 2-0.
Public Information Request

The Board received a public information request from Gerald O'Reilly. Mr. O'Reilly would like a copy of the
January 5, 2016 minutes and the cancer incidence report that was discussed.

Other Business
|
The Director is meeting on Thursday February 4, 2016 with the Finance Committee to discuss the Health

Departments budget. No issues are expected.

Dr. Ficociello made a motion to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., voted 2-0.
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